
RAC Maintenance Committee Meeting
Minutes of January 11, 2024

 at 1 p.m. in Club Room

Meeting called to order at 12:54pm by Chairman Carter.
Quorum established by Secretary Ulics:  
Present:  Ron Carter, Jan Ulics, Dick Moore, Rocky McCutcheon, Merv Rohwer, Tim Broad, 

     Phil Bethea, Anne Skinner, Joe Balazik, Yolanda Stout, Jacqueline Trautweiler
    RAC Rep  Carol O'Brien, Maint Rep  Siby Thadathil

Absent:   Carolyn Deming
Motion to accept January Agenda: 1st Rocky McCutcheon, 2nd Phil Bethea, all approved.
December Minutes approved by Members via email.

Reviewed Database with Members comments.   Reviewed new issues with Members.
Project updates by Siby:

>Carport endcap cleanup:  Main boulevard completed, other areas ongoing. 
>IL Bldg: - Capital Improvements Request, no renovation in 2024. 

       - D wing gutters need removal of plant life.
>GVT: - Fire and CO alarms for Bldgs 7, 9 & 10 completed. 

Devices on order for Bldgs 5, 6, & 8, in progress.
Resident user training forthcoming.

  - Pond fountain: lighted fountain installation ongoing.
  - GVT dryer vents cleaning/fixing ongoing.
  - GVT front entrance doors to be replaced in 2024.
  

New issues:   
1.  Siby detailed to Members the B/C Wing water leaks and on-going repairs.
2.  Mold brought up, and will be discussed/remediated as needed.  
3.  Budgeted Capital Improvements for 2024 discussed.  Details forthcoming in Townhalls,      

weekly memos.
4.  IL indoor pool wall mural being investigated.

Members issued Work Orders for minor repairs:     45  minor repairs completed this month.

Cleared/completed issues:   3     Added issues:   5     Total for next meeting:   9 

Meeting adjourned at 1:41pm by Chairman Carter.    Members approved unanimously.
Next meeting is on Thursday February 8, 2024 at 1 p.m. in the Club Room

Respectfully submitted,     Jan Ulics, Secretary
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